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	NPRR Number
	814
	NPRR Title
	Modify Black Start Procurement Cycle

	
	

	Date
	October 4, 2017

	
	

	Submitter’s Information



	Name
	Sandip Sharma

	Company
	Sandip.Sharma@ercot.com 

	E-mail Address
	ERCOT

	Phone Number
	512-248-4298

	Cell Number
	

	Market Segment
	Not applicable


	Reason for Request for Withdrawal


ERCOT filed Nodal Protocol Revision Request (NPRR) 814 to encourage additional participation in ERCOT’s Black Start Service (BSS) by Resources to that might be installed in locations more conducive to rapid system restoration during a black-start event. In the past, ERCOT had seen bids for BSS from mostly the same set of Resources, which may not have been optimally located to provide BSS, during each procurement cycle.  The number of bids received in response to each biennial request for proposal (RFP) was also in a declining trend.  Therefore, this NPRR proposed to extend the BSS procurement cycle duration from two years to a longer period in order to provide incentives for participation and encourage additional Resources to acquire black-start capability.  
To facilitate the stakeholder discussion, ERCOT also issued a survey to gauge interest among Market Participants for a longer contract duration. The survey response generally reflected a lack of interest among the Market Participants in extending the existing two-year contract period.

On April 1, 2017, while NPRR814 was being discussed by stakeholders, ERCOT initiated an RFP for acquiring BSS covering the years 2018 and 2019.  ERCOT received RFP bids from 8 new Resources that had not provided bids in response to ERCOT’s RFP for the previous procurement cycle period (2016 and 2017), and the total number of bids received increased to 24 compared to 18 for the previous cycle. 

Considering the significant participation of new Resources in the RFP, the higher total number of bids (although these new bids may still not be optimal from a restoration perspective), and the lack of interest for the longer contract duration among Market Participants, ERCOT formally withdraws NPRR814. 
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